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NOTICE OF PROPOSAL

SOUTH OXFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL (CIVIL ENFORCEMENT OFF-STREET PARKING PLACES)(NO.1) ORDER 2022
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that South Oxfordshire District Council (the Council) proposes to make the above Order under Sections 32, 33(4) and 35 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (the Act), Part III of Schedule 9 of the Act and the Traffic Management Act 2004, the effect of which will be to introduce civil parking enforcement, regulate the use of and set the tariff of charges to be made at the Council’s off street car parks.

The Order contains various provisions concerning enforcement with regard to the operation of the car parks and enforcement in relation to payment of charges and other conditions of use.
The Council proposes:

a) to revoke The South Oxfordshire District Council (Off-Street Parking Places)(No.1) Order 2021;

b) to make the South Oxfordshire District Council (Civil Enforcement Off-Street Parking Places)(No.1) Order 2022;
c) to introduce a civil parking enforcement scheme under the Traffic Management Act 2004 in all car parks operated by the Council following the making of The Civil Enforcement of Parking Contraventions Designation Order 2021 (SI 2021 No.1125) which covers the district of South Oxfordshire;
d) to introduce Penalty Charge Notices (PCN) as a means of enforcement.  A PCN will replace the existing Excess Charge Notice.  The level of the PCN is set by legislation and there are higher and lower amounts depending upon the infringement.

The proposed changes and other conditions of use of the car parks are set out in the Schedule below.  These changes are more particularly described in the draft proposed Order, which along with a statement of the Council’s reasons for proposing to make the Order, will be available for inspection at the Council office at 135 Eastern Avenue, Milton Park, Milton, Oxfordshire, OX14 4SB between 9:30 a.m. and 12:30 p.m. and 1:30 p.m. and 4:00 p.m. Monday to Friday (not including bank holidays). Please call 01235 422422 to make an appointment to view these documents.  Alternatively, these documents can be found on the council’s website www.southoxon.gov.uk/parkingpolicy . 

If you wish to object to the proposed Order or make any representations about it, you should either send an email to technicalservices@southandvale.gov.uk , follow the consultation link at www.southoxon.gov.uk/parkingpolicy or write to the undersigned stating the grounds for your objection or representation by midday Monday 6 June 2022.  All objections and representations will be reported to a Cabinet meeting for consideration.

John Backley, Technical Services Manager, Development & Corporate Landlord
South Oxfordshire District Council, 135 Eastern Avenue, Milton Park, Milton, Abingdon, OX14 4SB.
Dated: 11 May 2022
